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RE: NOTARY PUBLIC ACT 

DATE: May 4, 2004 

The State Legislature has passed, and the Governor has signed the Michigan 
Notary Public Act (the "Act"), which supersedes the prior notary laws (Act 238 of Public 
Acts of 2003). This is the most comprehensive change in notary laws in more than 150 
years. The new law is effective April 1, 2004. The new law, among other changes, 
streamlines the application process and extends the length of new notary appointments. 
A summary of some of the changes and a comparison of some of the previous and new 
requirements are set forth on the attached Summary of Changes as provided by the 
Secretary of State. 

There are other significant provisions in the Act, some of which are new. They 
include, in part, the following: 

1. All notary seals and all notary blocks must include the phrase "acting in
the county of". Until now, that was only required if the notary was acting outside his or 
her county of residence. 

2. "A notary public shall not perform a notarial act on a record that contains a
blank space." 
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